

Newsletter

Term 4 Week 7 Thursday, 22 November 2018

Principal's Message

principal@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au

53 Macedon St Sunbury 3429 9740 7344

2018 Term Dates

Term 1

Jan.29—March 29

Easter March 30—2 April

Term 2

April 16- June 29

Term 3

July 16— Sept. 21

Term 4

October 8— Dec.19

School
Closure Day
TERM 4
December 3

Dear Parents,

The time has come to start announcing some staffing arrangements for 2019. At the end of the year we say good bye to Ms Ann Douglas and Ms Jill Young. I would like to thank both of these teachers for all of the contributions they have made to our school during their time here and wish them every success and much happiness in the their new ventures. Ann will be moving to St Mary's in Ascot Vale and Jill is heading off to St Joseph the Worker in Reservoir.

I would like to introduce 3 new staff members to the OLMC community. Bianca Cristini was a student teacher from ACU in 1/2MT this year. She has now graduated and will be joining us on a full time basis as a classroom teacher. Francesca Rizzo was a student teacher in 5/6S last year and has spent this year teaching in Tarneit. As we are introducing the extra class next year by splitting the Year 1s and 2s, I have been able to employ these two new classroom teachers. I would also like to welcome a new Maths leader, Michael Minas, into the school. Michael has had vast experience in teaching and leading the Maths curriculum.

Due to the extra class, we will have some different arrangements for classrooms next year so that year levels can stay together in the same area. The current 1/2 classrooms will become the 3/4 area. I have purchased some new furniture and we are looking at better ways to best utilise the space. The Year 1 and 2 classrooms will be upstairs where the 3/4s are now. The 2019 teachers will communicate with you about where the children will line up and other information regarding this move.

This means we will have some classroom tables and chairs available from the current 3/4 classes that will be free to good homes. I will also be asking for some parent helpers for when we need to move furniture in the last week of school, probably the Monday or Tuesday during the day. If you would like some furniture or are able to help with the move please let me know.

Last Friday the School Captains and I attended the Salesian College Awards Ceremony. It was great to see some of our past students doing so well in their secondary education. We also had two of our current students presented with their scholarship to Salesian. Only five scholarships are presented altogether and how exciting that two of them are going to our students. Congratulations to Alexis Jarski (Art scholarship) and Jameson Haxby (Sports scholarship). We are very proud of you both.

Congratulations to one of our wonderful mums, Deborah McKenna, who together with her sister, Melissa, and their Bake Boss business for winning the Hume Council's new and emerging business award. If you need quality cakes for any occasion Bake Boss is a fantastic option.

Unfortunately we had an incident over the weekend where a car was crashed through the back gate near the police station, over the green, and out through the gates near the church. The school and church were not damaged but the gates and fencing will need to be replaced. It is sad to think that people would do something like this but we will have the repairs completed in the next few weeks.

On Tuesday the Preps held their annual Evergreens Luncheon. What a wonderful experience for the children and people of our Parish. Thanks to Rita and Natalie and all their helpers for making this such a huge success.

This Sunday we will celebrate the 10:30am Mass with our Year 1/2 families. I hope to see many of you there. It is the Feast Of Christ the King:

Gospel Acclamation

Mk 11:9, 10

Alleluia, alleluia!

Blessed is he who inherits the kingdom of David our Father;

blessed is he who comes in the name of the Lord.

Alleluia!

Don't forget our OLMC sports day will be held on Monday. Thank you to the parents who have volunteered to help out. It should be a wonderful day.

Enjoy the week

Julie



On Tuesday the Evergreens came for lunch. My special job was a food waiter.

Amelia

On Tuesday the Evergreens came for lunch. My special job was a greeter!

Ella

Yesterday the Evergreens came for a special luncheon. My special job was a drink waiter. There was coffee, water and tea. It was at OLMC school. There was 18 Evergreens.

Alvin

On Tuesday we had the Evergreens coming to OLMC. I talked to her. It was fun. They had scones, but we couldn't eat them. I want to eat it.

Tahlia

On Tuesday the Evergreens came to OLMC. My special job was decorator. I had to bring flowers!

Sophie

On Tuesday the Evergreens came for lunch. My job was a greeter. A greeter means that you have to take them into our classroom.

Molly

Yesterday it was the Evergreens luncheon. It was fun. My job was a greeter. I brought them to the classroom.

Mae

Yesterday we did our Evergreens luncheon. I was a table setter.

Ashton

On Tuesday the Evergreens came for lunch and I loved it. There were special jobs and my job was a drink waiter.

Mason

Yesterday the Evergreens came to our school. It was fun and exciting. I asked some questions. My jobs were to bring flowers and welcoming the Evergreens. One of my questions was do you like insects. Some of the names were Victoria and Dot. When I asked my question Dot said, "Yes, only if they don't bite!"

Adele

On yesterday the Evergreens came to our school. My special job was table setter.

Logan

Yesterday I was a table setter. On Tuesday the Evergreens came for lunch. Yesterday I was excited because the Evergreens were there.

Isla

On Tuesday the Evergreens came for lunch! My special job was a greeter. I had to bring them to the classroom.

Michael

On Tuesday the Evergreens came for lunch. My special job was a food waiter. I loved it. It was so much fun.

Ellora

On Tuesday I had my Christmas photo and I had a Harry Potter chocolate frog.

Hudson

On Tuesday the Evergreens came for lunch and my special job was drink waiter. Yesterday I was excited. I was excited because of my job.

Baylee

On Tuesday I got a special job. It was so much fun.

Mahika

On Tuesday the Evergreens came for lunch. My job is the pack up crew. I packed up.

Alexander

I had fun at the Evergreens lunch. My job was the pack up crew.

Ambrosia

Reflections from Prep R

Dear Parents,

With the end of the year fast approaching, all students need to return their library books by the 6th of December. Can you please help your child find any books they have borrowed so they can be returned promptly.

Thank you, Julie Wright



A Dash of Love OLMC Cookbook Order Form



With over 160 fabulous recipes including gourmet meals for dinner parties, quick and easy midweek lifesavers and some great recipes for kids in the kitchen, you will thoroughly enjoy sharing the favourite recipes from our school community.

Only limited quantities of this professionally published cookbook will be available for sale. Discounts apply for orders of 3 or more, so why not order multiple copies as beautiful Christmas gifts for friends & family.

All funds raised will go towards buying new playground equipment or table & bench seats for the students to enjoy.

ORDER YOUR COPIES TODAY

To secure your copy of our very special keepsake cookbook, please return this order form with your payment to the School by the 30th November. This way, cookbooks will be delivered in time for Christmas. It is imperative that all orders are in & full payments have been made by this date. The publishing company will not be able to reprint late orders and we don't want you to miss out.

If you have any questions, please contact;

Lauren Stott on 0439 030 774 or Olivia Chiodo on 0415 991 662

Cookbook Order Form

Name:	Class
Email:	
No. Books ordered:	Phone/Mobile:
	Price per book: \$29.95
	Buy 2 books and your 3rd+ copy will be \$25.00
Total Payment is: \$(Payment in full	is required with your order) I am paying by:
☐CDF Pay	
☐Direct Debit	
BSB: 083 347 Ac	count No.823860423 Quote ref:
(Your eldest chi	ld's full name)

IMPORTANT DATES—2018			
	Term 4		
November			
22	2019 Prep Parent Information Evening - 7pm MPR		
25	Yr 1/2 Family Mass 10:30am		
26	OLMC School Sports Day		
30	Casual Clothes Day - Dress in Green . Gold Coin Donation		
December			
3	School Closure Day for Staff Professional Development		
4	Prep Achievement Luncheon		
7	OLMC Christmas Carols 6—8pm		
10	Yr 1/2 Nativity Play		
11	Prep Travelling Kitchen Incursion		
13	Keyboard Concert		
14	OLMC Thanksgiving Mass—9:30am		
17	Whole school orientation session 12pm		
18	Year 6 Graduation – 6:30pm Mass OLMC Church		
19	End of 2018 School Year at 3.15pm		
January 2019			
31	Prep 2019 students commence		
February 2019			
1	Year 1–6 students commence		

CLASS PRAYER ROSTER - Term 4

OLMC Church—Monday at 2.45 pm All Welcome

DATE	CLASS PRESENTING
26 November	No Prayer Session
3 December	Student Free Day
10 December	No Prayer Session - Nativity Play
19 December— Wednesday	Final prayer session Student RE Team 10.30am

OUR LADY OF MT. CARMEL CANTEEN ROSTER—TERM 4, 2018

^{23rd} Nov	d Nov Danni Cauana	Thank you for volunteering to help in the Canteen, it
	Melissa Misiti	would be impossible without you! Please arrive at Canteen at approximately 10.45, and your assistance will
	Jade Grech	be required until around 2.15pm. If you have long hair,
30 th Nov	Michele Shalders	please tie it back, and remember to sign in at the office with your Working With Children Check card details
	Nat Grant	before coming to the Canteen. Your lunch will be provided on the day.
	Erin Thompson	If you are unable to attend on your rostered day please
	Rebecca Luca	ring Sally on 0400 384 403, as soon as possible so a re-
	Renee Ridington	placement can be arranged. I look forward to seeing you,
	Louise Vasey	Sally Hewitt-Tacey

KEYBOARD CONCERT

Our annual Keyboard Concert will be held in the Multi-Purpose Room on Thursday 13th December

9.00am All Grade 5/6 students

9.30am All Grade 3/4 students

10.00am All Grade 1/2 students

10.30am Prep students

We hope you are able to come along and enjoy the beautiful music your children have been practising.

Please contact Cathy for all enquiries on 0425 709 875

SCHOOL UNIFORM NEWS

SCHOOL HATS Slouch & Legionnaire styles -\$10 each

SCHOOL SOCKS Anklet style sizes 9-12, 13-3 & 2-8 - \$4.00 each

Available for sale from the school office - Cash only—correct money appreciated



AGS Pty Ltd

Wholesalers of Quality Schoolwear & Uniforms In house Design & Printing

www.aplusschoolwear.com.au

ADDRESS: 133 BAKERS ROAD NORTH COBURG VIC, 3058

PHONE: 03 9354 8345 FAX: 03 9354 5777 E-MAIL: info@agsprints.com.au



Domestic and Family Violence:

What is it?

What supports are available?

Wednesday28 November 2018 7:00pm - 9:00pm

A Workshop for Our Lady of Mount Carmel Parish, Sunbury



Our Parish Community wishes to extend a warm invitation to all interested local organisations: churches, community groups...

Facilitator: Sr Nicole Rotarursm

Nicole is a Sister of Mercy with a background in education, social work and creative arts therapy, and the author of several books. She has worked with McAuleyCommunity Services for Women, MacKillop Family Services and various other organizations on understanding and responding to domestic and family violence.

Date: Wednesday 28th November 2018

Cuppa: 7.00pm

Workshop: 7:15pm-9:00pm

Venue: St Anne's Parish Catholic Centre

101 Riddell Road, Sunbury

RSVP: 21 November 2018

To: Parish Office on 9744 1060



